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R23-031 – INFORMATION
 March 24, 2023
	TO: 
	RCS Regional Administrators

RCS ALF Field Managers

RCS Management Team

RCS ALF Field Staff

	FROM:
	Amy Abbott, Director

Residential Care Services

	SUBJECT: 
	QUALIFIED ASSESSOR IN ASSISTED LIVING FACILITIES

	Purpose:
	To inform staff of the recent interpretation of “Qualified Assessor” in an ALF, as it pertains to WAC 388-78A-2100 

	Background:
	A question came up on how to determine who is qualified to conduct and ongoing assessment in an assisted living facility, per WAC 388-78A-2100. RCS leadership researched and discussed the issue.  

	What’s new, changed, or

Clarified:
	· It was determined the facility staff member conducting an on-going assessment in an assisted living facility is not necessarily required to be a registered or licensed practical nurse. 
· The facility must analyze the needs of the resident and the abilities and scope of practice of the staff member to determine if they are qualified to complete the assessment. 
· If the facility determines the assessment or resident needs go beyond the assessor’s scope of practice, the assessment must be referred to an appropriate and qualified person, as determined by the facility. 

· RCS field staff will look at the facility’s policies, procedures and outcomes rather than at staff’s credentials to determine compliance with the rule. 

· Rules will be amended to clarify this interpretation.


	ACTION:
	Staff will:

· Review WAC 388-78A-2100 
· Modify current process to match those listed in this bulletin

	Related 
REFERENCES:
	None


	ATTACHMENTS:   
	1. Dear ALF Administrator – ALTSA: ALF #2023-012

	CONTACTS:
	Sondra Haas, ESF Policy Program Manager, at Sondra.Haas@dshs.wa.gov 
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